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Investigative Activity:Investigative Activity: Document Review

Involves:Involves: Michael Collins (S)

Date of Activity:Date of Activity: 12/19/2022

Activity Location:Activity Location: Ohio BCI&I Richfield, Northeast Regional Office - 4055 Highlander
Parkway, Richfield, OH 44286, Summit County

Author:Author: SA Eric Lehnhart, #84

Narrative:Narrative:

On Monday, December 19, 2022, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent
(SA) Lehnhart (Lehnhart) received training records from Knox County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO)
Sheriff David Shaffer for Deputy Michael Collins (Collins). SA Lehnhart reviewed the training
records and noted the following:

Range Qualification Records

Prior to the Monday, August 22, 2022, critical incident, Deputy Collins had previously
successfully qualified with four (4) firearms on Tuesday, May 10, 2022.

1. Glock 17 (
2. Glock 42 (
3. Sig Sauer Legion 9 (
4. S&W M&P 15 (

Ohio Peace Officer Training Academy/Commission Records

In addition to the records received from the Knox County Sheriff’s Office, SA Lehnhart also
obtained the Ohio Peace Officer Training Commission (OPOTC) and Ohio Peace Officer
Training Academy (OPOTA) records pertaining to Deputy Michael Collins. The POLARIS system
utilized by OPOTA/OPOTC indicated the following:

1. Basic Training

Deputy Collins attended the Delaware Area Career Center and completed the Ohio Peace
Officer Basic Training Program on Wednesday, December 6, 2017. His class was designated as
BAS15-079.
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2. Advanced Training

The Knox County Sheriff's Office has documented several advanced or continuing education
hours in a number of different law enforcement topics for Deputy Collins.

3. Employment History

Prior to joining the Knox County Sheriff's Office, Deputy Collins served a brief time with the
New Rome Police Department.

6. Current Peace Officer Status

Based on the records received, it is noted that Deputy Michael Collins was a duly certified and
sworn Ohio Peace Officer at the time of this incident.

The training documents received from the Knox County Sheriff’s Office and OPOTA/OPOTC
were attached to this report. Please refer to the attachments for further details.

Attachments:Attachments:

Attachment # 01: 2022-12-19 Collins, Michael Training File
Attachment # 02: 2022-12-19 Collins, Michael Firearms Qualification Records
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